
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
1st June 2020 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Partial reopening of school for Year 10 students - Tutor Group 10B 
 
I hope you and your family are well. 
 
Further to the letter I sent to you, dated 22nd May 2020, I am pleased to confirm your child will be 
invited to attend school on the following days, from the week beginning Monday 15th June 2020: 
 

Monday 15th June 
 

Monday 22nd June 
 

Monday 29th June 
 

Monday 6th July 
 
Over the course of the 4 dates specified above, your child will be able to have face to face time with 
each of their class teachers for at least 2 hours. Miss Weston will be writing to you and your child 
shortly to outline the structure and aims of the time your child will spend with their class teachers. 
 
As I am sure you are aware, there will need to be some changes to the daily routine and Mr Jervis will 
also be writing to you shortly with the details of these differences. Please would you ensure your child 
understands how their routine when in school will differ from how things were when they started Year 
10. 
 
To aid our planning, it would be very helpful if you could indicate whether your child will be attending 
on the dates specified. We understand some parents may not feel it is safe to send their child in to 
school and will respect the wishes of these parents. However, I can assure you I would not sanction 
the partial re-opening of the school, if the risks to any person in the school community were significant. 
Please would you ensure you have communicated your intentions to the school by Monday, 8th June 
at the latest via the email address year10@marywebbschool.com. If you have already contacted us 
and have not changed your mind, there’s no need to contact us again. If you contacted us to say you 
were undecided, please would you let us know if you have decided not to send your child in to school.  
 
We also need to know how your child will be getting to school, on the dates specified. School transport 
will still be provided to those who need it. However, we appreciate some parents will want to make 
different arrangements. Please ensure you have contacted the school to inform us how your child will 
be travelling either by bus/car/bicycle or walking via year10@marywebbschool.com. 
 
When sending in your answers to the information requested above, via 
year10@marywebbschool.com please include your child’s name and form within the email. 
 
All our plans for a partial re-opening are based on staff and students adhering to the new routines. At 
the top of this list are the following conditions: 
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• Staff and students can only attend school if they are free from all of the symptoms of 

coronavirus (COVID-19). These symptoms are specified as: 

o Persistent cough 

o Temperature 

o Loss of sense of smell and/or taste 

• If staff or students have been in contact with a person diagnosed with coronavirus (COVID-

19), they must self-isolate for 14 days, as per the guidance from the government. 

 

Information can be found regarding symptoms via this link to the NHS website 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/check-if-you-have-coronavirus-
symptoms/ 
 
Finally, I would like to thank you for your continued support over the past few months. I know it has 
been a challenging time for us all, but I am confident we will successfully navigate the next few weeks 
and months. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

P J Lowe-Werrell 
 
Mr P J Lowe-Werrell 
Headteacher 
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